NARBERTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Narberth Town Council held in the Library, Narberth, on Tuesday 7th January 2020.

PRESENT:  Cllrs: 
C Walters, S Rees, R Barnes, L Lloyd, G Meredydd, M Platt, 



E Rogers, D Rigby, and David Norcross.
135/20
APOLOGIES:  (Agenda item 1)
Apologies were received from County Cllr Dennis, Cllr R Platt and Cllr D Harding. 
The Mayor read out a letter of resignation he had received from Cllr Harding.  The Council were very sorry to receive this news. 

136/20
 DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST:  (Agenda item 2)

In relation to minute reference 145/20, the Report from the Finance Committee, Councillors declared an interest in the various groups or committees they are associated with and accordingly did not speak whilst any discussion on these took place.
137/20
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES:  (Agenda item 3)

The minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd December 2019 was approved, proposed by Cllr Rees seconded by Cllr Rigby and agreed by Council.  The minutes of the meeting held on the 17th December 2019 was approved, proposed by Cllr Rees, seconded by Cllr Norcross and agreed by Council.

138/20
MATTERS ARISING:  (Agenda item 4)

There were no matters arising.

139/20
REPORT OF THE COUNTY COUNCILLORS:  (Agenda item 5)

In the absence of both County Councillors, there was nothing to report.

140/20
REPORT OF THE CLERK:  (Agenda item 6)

a)
Emails which had been forwarded on to Councillors:
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Signed …………………….
· Narberth Sustainable Transport Study – Visioning Workshop at County Hall on Tuesday 21st January between 2 – 4 p.m., Committee Room 2.

· Electrical certificate for the Town Hall from the Golden Sheaf.

· Public Exhibition at the Queen’s Hall on 16th December for the preferred route for A40 at Redstone Cross.

· Flower Display for Narberth 2020.  Usual Order £300.  Members had agreed to this.

· Welsh Index of Multiple Deprivation 2019 from Welsh Government.
· Consultation on a more equal Wales from the Welsh Government which ends on the 17th January.
· Minutes from the Chamber of Trade meeting dated 25th November 2019.
b)
Casual Vacancy.  The Clerk stated that after sending a few emails to the Election Office which has been read, she telephoned to check on whether or not she is now able to Co-opt.  Unfortunately the person she is dealing with was out of the office and a message will be left to telephone the Clerk back.  The Clerk will now inform the Elections Office of another vacancy.

c)
Asbestos Survey.  Cllr Rees had provided the Clerk with contact details for the Company Swim Narberth used for carrying out an Asbestos Survey and,




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk should ask for a quote for this work.

d)
Santa Run.  The Clerk reported on an email from the Organisers of the Santa Run thanking the Mayor and the Town Crier for their support at last year’s event and asking if they can count on the blessings of the Town Council for participation next year.




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk should congratulate them on a successful event and state that hopefully the Mayor and, if available and willing, the Town Crier would be happy to participate by starting this year’s event.  Cllr Rogers voiced her concerns over the route and the road closures so close to Christmas when the shops open on Sundays.
e)
Community Works Grant.  The Clerk reported on the Community Works Grant which she had emailed out to Councillors.  Cllrs Rees stated that she could not think of anything in Narberth that would cost under £10,000 to do as Kiln Park Corner and the drainage of the Town Moor would be way in excess of this.  Cllr Rees explained how the grant would work and due to the short 
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Signed ………………


notice for this financial year, 



IT WAS RESOLVED that members would keep this Grant in mind and if necessary apply for the Grant by the end of June 2020 the next deadline date.  
f)
Outdoor Fitness.   The Clerk had received a brochure from a Company called Sunshinegym.co.uk

141/20
PLANNING APPLICATION:   (Agenda item 7)
141.1
The following have been Conditionally Approved:

a)
19/0683/PA – Angel Inn, High Street – Alterations and extension.

b)
19/0704/PA – Garage and Store, Town Moor – Demolition of garage – erection of A1 shop Unit.
141.2
The following has been Unconditionally Approved:

a)
19/0778/AD  Angel Inn, High Street – Signage.

142/20
​NARBERTH TOWN:  (Agenda item 8)

a)
Cllr Walters stated that he had attended the joint Christmas Carol Concert held in the Queens Hall by the Grace Church and St Andrew’s Church which was a great success.  

b)
Cllr Walters congratulated the Queen’s Hall on their successful bid for funding towards the restoration of the Hall.  

c)
Cllr Walters stated that both he and Cllr Rees had attended the switch on of the Christmas Lights.

d)
Cllr Walters reported that he had recently attended the funeral of Narberth’s

oldest resident.

e)
Cllr Rogers reported on the horrendous parking problems being caused by the residents and the builders near the new housing estate in Narberth.  Cllr Rigby stated that she had mentioned this to the traffic wardens but unfortunately as this area was not on their list they are unable to do anything about it.  
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Signed …………………..
f)
Cllr Rogers stated that Give Way road markings need to be installed at the entrance to the new housing estate in Jesse Road.  Members felt that this would be done on completion of the site and agreed to walk around Narberth in the spring to identify any problems.  In the meantime, 



IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will pass this on to the County Council.
g)
Cllr Meredydd stated that she was surprised to see Carding Mill Lane reopened and congratulated whoever had carried out this work.  Cllr Meredydd was told that the Contractors are coming back to finish the work and Council agreed that they would write a letter of congratulations once the work has been completed.

h)
Cllr Norcross reported on the Play Area and the need for a ‘swing for all’.  Cllr Norcross informed Council that a local business man is looking into getting the drainage sorted out.  
i)
Cllr Norcross reported on the resent work carried out by a tree surgeon at the Castle.  Cllr Norcross informed Council that the stones which have come out of the structure have been blown not taken out by people as CADW would only use lime mortar which is fine for houses that are kept dry and warm but not for structures such as the Castle.  CADW have now agreed for cement to be used. 

Cllr Norcross also stated that the fencing is in a poor state with some of it rotting
. 




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will report this to the County Council. 

j)
Cllr Walters stated that he was concerned to see a PCSO working alone in Narberth, late at night over the festive season.




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk would write a letter to the Police to highlight this concern.

k)
Cllr Walters informed members that the Old CP School had recently been broken into.

l)
Cllr Norcross reported on a letter received from the Pioneer Scouts and asked if a financial donation could be made to the Pioneer Scouts to assist them with their scheme in helping the local homeless by providing headlights and hand-warmers. 
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Signed …………………..



IT WAS RESOLVED, on a proposal by Cllr Meredydd which was seconded by Cllr Lloyd that a donation of £75 be made.  All members were in favour of this.
m)
Cllr M Platt stated that he has received a lot of complaints regarding the speed motorists are travelling at Northfield Road.  Cllr Platt added that when the speed was monitored previously it was too close to the bend as motorists had to reduce their speed at this point.  Cllr Lloyd reported on her knowledge of Go Safe Wales and hand held cameras and agreed to forward this email on to Cllr Platt.
n)
Cllr M Platt reported on the need for the white line on the crossings in Narberth to be repainted.  Members also discussed the need for warning signs and zigzag lines to show motorists that they are approaching a zebra crossing.




IT WAS RESOLVED that the Clerk will report this to the County Council. 

o)
Cllr M Platt had received complaints of the cigarette bins not being emptied regularly outside the Ivy Bush.  Members stated that there was nothing that the Council could do about this problem.
p)
Cllr Lloyd informed members that she had been told that near misses should be reported to 101 rather than the local Police Station and that people should insist that the incident is reported and passed on.

q)
Cllr Lloyd had been asked if it was alright to erect a banner in the High Street and stated that it is not allowed.  Members then discussed the situation in relation to A Boards and advertising sleeves being placed over the street bollards in Narberth.  Cllr Walters agreed to speak to County Cllr Dennis about this.

r)
Cllr Rees had received complaints regarding the entrance to Back Lane being blocked off and again stated that this is a public highway and needed to be kept clear.  Cllr Walters agreed to speak to County Cllr Dennis about this.  
s)
Members were informed of the overflowing recycling bins on the Town Moor, especially the Clothes Bank which needs to be emptied.

t)
Cllr Rees informed the Council of the problems faced by the swimming pool in relation to the pump and stated that a Crowd Funding page has been set-up by one of the trustees.
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Signed …………………
143/20
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS:  (Agenda item 9)

The Clerk asked if the Christmas Lights Committee would like to decide on a date to discuss the Christmas Lights and, 




IT WAS RESOLVED that Cllr Walters will speak with the Contractors to see when they are able to attend a meeting to bring the Council up to date with their report on last year’s festive lighting and to discuss suggestions for this year’s Christmas Lights display.  The Clerk is to go out for quotes for the Anchor points testing and this year’s grass cutting Contract making this, along with the Christmas Lights, a three year Contract.   
144/20
MEMBERS REPRESENTING COUNCIL ON OTHER BODIES:  (Agenda item 10)

There was nothing to report.

145/20
REPORT FROM THE FINANCE COMMITTEE:  (Agenda item 11)
Members were given a copy of the Precept figures as determined by the Finance Committee together with a Preamble report on the figures completed by the Clerk. 



IT WAS RESOLVED on a proposal from Cllr Rigby which was seconded by Cllr Barnes and agreed by full Council, that the Council would accept the recommendation from the Finance Committee and will set the Precept at the necessary £71,500. 

146/20
FINANCIAL REPORT:  (Agenda item 12)
146.1
The following income had been received:
a)
Jelly Egg - 





£     457.68

b)
Pembrokeshire County Council - 

£20,000.00

c)
Bank Interest - 





£         4.00

146.2
Payments due:

a)
Ink Cartridges -





£       25.48
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Signed …………………….
b)
Western Services Ltd (retainer) - 

£  1,080.00

c)
Tindle Newspaper Ltd - 



£       90.00





IT WAS RESOLVED following a proposal by Cllr Rees which was seconded by Cllr Rigby and agreed by full Council to make these payments.
Signed ………………………………………..
Date ………………………..
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